

July 21, 2020

Dear ECC & Assisted Living Residents, Family Members and Team Mates,

**Extended Care Center:** Of the 12 positive Covid-19 cases 8 are now recovered! The 4 residents who have symptoms have been moved to the 200 Hall, which now serves as our Isolation Covid-19 Ward. Sadly today, we lost a 98 year old long time Clarewood House resident. Our thoughts and prayers are with the family. We also have an additional team mate who has tested positive and is recovering at home. 1 staff person has recovered and now has returned back to work.

We have disinfected the 100 Hall form floor to ceiling and the residents who were moved out will now be moving back to their rooms. We are so grateful for our staff that helped us during this difficult time and for our DON, Nisha Patel RN and ADON, Kayce Chisson LVN, who worked many overtime hours! We are still praying for the 3 residents who are still to recovering.

We retested all staff and residents. We should have the results in 4 days depending on the labs processing time. If anyone should be positive, we will notify the family immediately. We will continue to test staff and residents on a weekly basis until further notice.

**Assisted Living**: We currently have 0 residents and 0 staff infected! 2 staff, who previously tested positive, have now recovered! We tested all staff and residents on Monday 7-20-2020. The results are in and all tests were negative! We will test again on June 30<sup>th</sup>.

Sincerely,

Patrick Pheifer MS. LNFA

**Executive Director**